
Department of Planning and Budget 
2018 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB 157 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Rasoul 

 

3.  Committee: Committee Referral Pending 

 

4. Title: Right to Treat Act; requirement of Maintenance of Certification prohibited, etc. 

 

5. Summary:  Prohibits hospitals and other entities that have organized medical staff or a 

process for credentialing physicians as members of staff or employ or enter into contracts for 

employment with physicians and are required to be licensed from requiring any Maintenance 

of Certification or Osteopathic Continuous Certification, as defined in the bill, as a condition 

of granting or continuing staff membership or professional privileges to a licensed physician. 

The bill prohibits accident and sickness insurance plans, health services plans, and health 

maintenance organizations from requiring any Maintenance of Certification or Osteopathic 

Continuous Certification as a condition of participation or reimbursement for a physician 

licensed by the Board of Medicine; and prohibits the Board of Medicine from requiring any 

Maintenance of Certification or Osteopathic Continuous Certification as a condition of 

licensure to practice medicine in the Commonwealth. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. No Fiscal Impact. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This bill would not have a fiscal impact on the Commonwealth. The 

provisions of the bill require the board to promulgate regulations, however this will not 

impact the agency or its operations.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  None. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
 

 


